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Statement on The Claremont Colleges Library Petition 

A petition was filed by the California Federation of Teachers AFL-CIO (the union) with 
the National Labor Relations Board to represent approximately forty members of The 
Claremont Colleges Services (TCCS) Library Staff.  

The National Labor Relations Act gives employees in the United States the right to 
organize, form, join or assist a union and engage in other protected concerted activity. 
The National Labor Relations Act also specifically gives employees the right to refrain 
from engaging in any of these activities.  

TCCS’ Library Staff are well-educated, highly skilled, and engaged. As employees who 
are dedicated to inquiry and critical analysis, TCCS knows that they will think carefully 
about the decision to unionize, educate themselves, and ask wise and probing 
questions both of the union and of TCCS.  

TCCS is committed to the individual interests and employment rights of our library 
staff: 

• We respect the rights and opinions of our Library staff, including their right to
join or not to join a union through a secret ballot election, free from intimidation
or coercion from anyone.

• We believe it is up to our Library staff to choose, or not to choose, to join a
union.  It is their decision – not TCCS’ and not a union’s – and we will respect
their decision.



• We believe that individuals considering union representation have the right to
be fully informed with accurate information so that they can make a decision that
is right for them.

• Guided by our own high standards, we will abide by our state and federal labor
laws.

TCCS believes that each employee who is eligible to vote will choose what they 
sincerely believe to be in their and TCCS’ best interests. TCCS will respect the 
outcome of that vote. TCCS will not discriminate against employees before or after the 
vote because they support or oppose a union. 

For additional information, please visit https://services.claremont.edu/library-unionization/ 

### 

About The Claremont Colleges Services 
Established in 1925, The Claremont Colleges Services (TCCS) is the central 
coordinating and support organization for a highly regarded cluster of seven 
independent colleges known as The Claremont Colleges. With approximately 350 
employees who provide expertise in a broad range of roles, TCCS serves almost 
10,000 students, over 4,000 faculty and staff at five undergraduate colleges, two 
graduate institutions. 

TCCS provides both student facing services as well as administrative and operational 
services to the students and institutions that comprise The Claremont Colleges. Read 
more about our services here. 


